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SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2374

As Recommended by House Committee on 

Transportation

Brief*

HB 2374 would allow the Director of Vehicles of the Kansas

Department of Revenue to provide an employer with an employee’s

motor vehicle driving record if the employee is required to drive in the

course of his or her job.  The records would be used by the employer

to ensure driver behavior, performance, or safety.

Background

HB 2374 was supported by representatives of Explore

Information Services and the Kansas Department of Revenue.  W ritten

testimony in support of  the bill also was submitted by J.B. Hunt

Transport, Inc.  No one appeared in opposition of the bill.

The Department of Revenue indicates that the bill would increase

the number of motor vehicle driving record searches it conducts each

year.  The Department, however, is unable to estimate the number of

employers who would conduct motor vehicle driving record searches

or the amount of additional fees it would collect.  The Department

indicates that the costs associated with performing additional motor

vehicle driving record searches would be negligible and could be

absorbed within the agency’s existing resources.

———————————

*Supplemental notes are prepared by the Legislative Research

Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental note

and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at

http://www.kslegislature.org
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